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TOWN OF TROY 
BOARD MEETING 

 
October 8, 2024 

 
 The regular Town of Troy board meeting was called to order by chairman, Jeff Lohr, at 
7:30 p.m., at the Town of Troy town hall. 
 The pledge of allegiance was led by chairman, Lohr. 
 Roll call was taken with the following responding:  Jeff Lohr, Brad Anderson, Greg 
Sprecher, Lloyd E. Ballweg, and Mary Zins. 
 It was confirmed that the posted agenda was properly displayed in three locations in the 
township and mailed to all board members.  Anderson made a motion, seconded by Sprecher, 
to approve the agenda as posted.  Motion carried 3-0. 
Minutes: 
 Anderson made a motion, seconded by Sprecher, approving the September 10, 2024, 
minutes as presented.  Motion carried 3-0. 
Treasurer’s Report: 
 Anderson made a motion, seconded by Sprecher, approving ACH payments and checks 
#9773-#9809 totaling $27,181.06.  Motion carried 3-0. 
Citizen’s  Comments: 
 Sprecher updated the board with the request from John Ganser regarding his petition to 
split his property for building residences.  No decision was made at the Plan Commission 
meeting.  Sprecher provided Mr. Ganser with a copy of the Development Ordinance. 
 Zins received correspondence from Peterson Sanitation asking assistance in informing 
the town residents the guidelines for toter service.  A memo is posted on the town’s website. 
Patrolman’s Report: 

a)  The recent storm caused road damage. 
b) It was decided to use the chipper beginning on November 9th. 
c) Cold patch was used on Fox Road by Neuman’s. 
d) The Peterbilt was repaired at JX Truck Center.  Because of a leak it was taken to KD 

Truck Repair Specialist. 
e) Sprecher stated his son, Jacob, acquired more work and may not be able to help the 

township with snow plowing this season. 
f) More sand has been ordered. 

Business Items: 
 Michael Fehrenbach, secretary for the Sauk fire district, presented the final 
Intermunicipal Agreement to the  board.  The new agreement will take effect on January 1, 
2025.  Lohr questioned the reasoning for requesting municipalities to be responsible for calls on 
state highways.  Fehrenbach stated that the request has not been finalized.  Anderson made a 
motion, seconded by Sprecher, to approve and sign the Intermunicipal Agreement.  Motion 
carried 3-0. 
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 Anderson made a motion, seconded by Sprecher, to remain on COD status with JX Truck 
Center rather than opening a charge account.  Motion carried 3-0. 
 Scott Construction submitted a bid to pave over the culvert on Wipp Road.  The bid was 
$7,048.20 with the possibility of an additional $277.20 if more base material is needed.  Lohr 
made a motion, seconded by Anderson, to accept the submitted bid from Scott Construction.  
Motion carried 3-0. 
 The board will work on the 2025 budget on Tuesday, October 29th at 7:30 p.m. 
 Lohr made a motion,  seconded by Anderson, to transfer $4,223.89 from the 
contingency fund to the ledger accounts in deficit.  Motion carried 3-0.  
Board Comments: 
 Lohr inquired about the progress of Light Speed and was informed that it is at a 
standstill. 
 Lohr made a motion, seconded by Anderson, to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried  
3-0. 
 Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m. 
 
     Respectively submitted, 
 

     Mary Zins 

 
     Mary Zins, Clerk 


